CORUS GROUP

Dear Fran,

In response to your consultation document, here are some views from the

perspective of a large consumer of gas and electricity.

1. Any credit arrangements put in place must minimise the cost to end-users and

it may be cheaper to cover any shortfalls via price controls if and when a

supplier/shipper defaults rather than everybody put in place cover which they

may not need. If this route is followed there needs to be some form of incentive

to ensure network operators still take this issue seriously.

2. All customers, large or small, should be protected from disconnection at the

very least for a reasonable period  of time to enable them to make satisfactory

alternative arrangements. It is worth remembering that end-users are not parties

to use-of system agreements between network operators and suppliers/shippers and

to disconnect them would be pure vindictiveness. As I said at the seminar on 12

April, perhaps some scheme could be devised for end-users to pay on-going u-o-s

charges direct to the network operator but obviously not monies that had already

been paid to the supplier. The sums would be fairly easily identifiable at least

for larger customers as many contract on the basis of straight pass-through.

3. It is unlikely to be a realistic proposition for users to break their

contracts with suppliers on suspicion of a default. Apart from the potential

legal consequences, change of supplier processes and timescales have to be

adhered to and in any event gas suppliers still have the right, wrongly in our

view, to object to supply point transfers on the grounds of pre-existing

contract.

I hope you find these observations helpful.

